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A meeting of the Palomar College Tenure & Evaluations Review Board was held on
 
April 4, 2016 in AA-140
	Members Present
	Melinda Carrillo ,Will Dalrymple, Shannon Lienhart , Russ McDonald Deborah Paes de Barros, Dan Sourbeer Tamara Weintraub, Lesley Williams, David Wright 


	Members Absent        
	

	Call to Order
Approval of Minutes
March 7, 2016
Information:
A. PFF Grievance 
Action:
New start time

 Fall 2016

Question regarding scanned signatures
Discussion
Revisions of Article 17

A. Spring calendar and deadlines for reports
B.  Start time of new TERB coordinator
C. Revising 17.1.4
D. Defining classroom observations for Probationary


	The meeting was called to order at 3:37 p.m.   
To approve the minutes of March 7, 2016.  MSC Paes de Barros, SC: McDonald.  All in favor. 
Lesley started the conversation to update TERB committee on the PFF grievance regarding administrative over-reach but Shannon asked if it could be moved for discussion at next meeting on April 18th.
Due to the compressed schedule starting in Fall 2016 Academic Senate will now be from 2:30 - 4 p.m.  Greg Larson indicated that TERB would be pushed back to 4 – 5pm but that TERB could discuss alternative times and bring it back to the Senate.  Some discussion ensued and the general consensus was that 4 – 5pm seemed to fit most schedules.  Lesley will report this to Greg Larson.
A question regarding accepting a scanned signature on a part time faculty review report versus a live one was presented to TERB.  This part time faculty only teaches an online class.  The department chair did the evaluation review with the adjunct faculty and there are no issues.  Committee felt that it would be acceptable to have a scanned signature in this situation as long as there were no underlying issues, but wanted to reiterate that it is always preferred to meet face-to-face for the review process if possible.

Lesley proposed altering Spring calendar deadlines going forward.  The current TERB calendar requires that the evaluee meet and sign reports before the end of the semester and final grades are posted.  However, the evaluee is not allowed to see their student evaluations prior to posting final grades, which sets up conflict in (1) what the evaluator can reference in the final report and (2) allowing the evaluee to submit their own response within 10 days.  To be fair and transparent Lesley wanted to know how the committee felt about moving that due date for Part-time and Peer reports to early September, which would mirror how Fall semester is treated (where signed reports from Fall are due in February). There was some thoughtful conversation about this as TERB members considered repercussions of the proposed change but ultimately members of TERB agreed to consider this change when a proposed 2016-2017 calendar is brought forth for review and approval at the May 2nd meeting.
Lesley would like to propose to Faculty Senate that the position of TERB Coordinator be changed to start in the Summer rather than over Winter break (as it currently is slated). Lesley and former TERB coordinator Barb Kelber noted the rocky transition and many challenges of having Lesley take over in the middle of probationary season. Both Lesley and Barb agree that the position transition should occur in the summer in the future.  There were no objections from TERB members on this proposed change and so Lesley will bring it forward to Academic Senate.
In article 17.1.4 it states “Every evaluee shall receive a signed copy of his/her evaluation”.  However, this is not being done except in the case of peer evaluations.  Shannon suggested we change the language to include the phrase “on request”. However, Lesley noted that original copies are sent to HR at the end of each semester so “on request” would be for a very limited time.  Tamara suggested that we should scan review reports and store them electronically to save room.  It was decided that we would try this out in Fall 2016 and see how much it impacted the workload in the Tenure and Evaluations office.
The question of defining who does classroom observations on a TEC for probationary faculty was discussed with vigor. The checklist says three (3) observations but there are potentially four (4) individuals on a TEC that  are interested in observing, which creates conflict in some cases. Specifically, the role of the Dean in observations is not consistent across departments. Some departments welcome the Dean’s perspective on teaching and readily invite the Dean to do observations; other departments limit observations strictly to three (3) with the strong preference given to the three faculty members to do those observations. No consensus on this issue was reached and the conversation will be brought back the next meeting.


	Adjournment:

	Meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m. 



	Next Meeting

	April 18, 2016, 3:30 p.m.,  AA-140   
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